
 

 

Oak Grove Fire/Public Safety Committee 
Regular Session Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, April 10, 2025 
Oak Grove Council Chambers 

 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
The Regular Session of the Oak Grove Fire/Public Safety Committee was called to order by 
Chairperson Edward Cook at 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, April 10, 2025, in the Oak Grove Council 
Chambers at 8505 Pembroke Oak Grove Road, Oak Grove, Kentucky. 

 

ROLL CALL 
The following members were present: 

• Chairperson/Committee Member Edward Cook  
• Committee Member John Campbell  
• Committee Member Isaiah Spencer  

Police Chief Dennis Cunningham, Fire Chief Bill Johnson, and City Clerk Lorelynn Fisher were 
also present. Approximately three members of the public were in attendance. 

 

REVIEW OF MINUTES 
Committee Member John Campbell moved to approve the minutes from the January 9, 2025, 
meeting, seconded by Committee Member Isaiah Spencer. No discussion followed, and the 
motion passed unanimously by voice vote. 

 

AGENDA ITEMS 
1. Capital Outlay for Police and Fire: The Police Department’s capital outlay has not 

changed since the January discussion. However, Chief Cunningham mentioned the 
potential purchase of a $12,000 motor for a vehicle, as well as plans to acquire one 
new vehicle. The Fire Department’s capital outlay has not changed since the January 
discussion. Chief Johnson mentioned the need to purchase or save for a new fire 



 

 

truck. Discussion was also held regarding boats for preparedness of natural disasters. 
Committee Member John Campbell moved the approval of a boat to city council, 
seconded by Chairperson/Committee Member Edward Cook. No discussion followed, 
and the motion passed unanimously by voice vote.   

2. Hydrants-Painting: Chairperson/Committee Member Edward Cook noted that some 
hydrants are in need of painting. The topic prompted additional discussion, but no 
official action was taken. 

3. Pavement-Fire Department: Funding for the paving is included in the Fire 
Department’s capital outlay. The committee agreed that the back side of the Fire 
Department should be repaved but decided to postpone work on the front side due to 
the state’s upcoming widening of Highway 911. No official action was taken. 
 

Additional topics discussed included roof leaks at the Fire Department and the use of storage 
containers.

 

ADJOURNMENT 
Committee Member John Campbell moved to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Committee 
Member Isaiah Spencer. No discussion followed, and the motion passed unanimously by 
voice vote. The meeting was adjourned at approximately 6:37 p.m. 

 

APPROVED: 
 
___________/s/________________________________   ___07.10.25______________      
Chairperson/Committee Member Edward Cook   DATE 
     
ATTEST: 
 
___________/s/________________________________   ___07.10.25______________ 
City Clerk Lorelynn Fisher, MMC, CKMC    DATE  
 
 


